
Board Connections
Board of Trustees: Jack Souders, President; Patricia Singer, Vice President; Gina Clayton-Tarvin, Clerk ; Morgan Westmoreland, Member; NormWestwell, Member

March 26, 2024

Bulletin Board Presentation - Golden View
Golden View Elementary Principal Lori Florgan, along with teachers Jill
Dowd and Sue Fox, spoke about their students' civic learning and
engagement journey. From TK to 5th grade, students explore civic skills
and tackle environmental issues through "take action" projects. Teachers
utilized Universal Design for Learning (UDL) strategies, empowering
students to choose how they share their knowledge with the community.
From 2nd graders exploring pollination, to 4th graders researching
renewable energy, these projects exemplify Golden View’s commitment
to hands-on learning and community impact. Ms. Dowd and Ms. Fox also
displayed student projects and provided beautiful items from their school garden.

Middle School Student Presentation - Vista View
Vista View Principal Rasheedah Gates, along with eight tech-savvy sixth
graders, shared their insights on their computer technology elective.
They emphasized their role in creating captivating content for the
school's video board -- from crafting themed artwork for monthly
displays to curating information on holidays, school events, and
birthdays. Their collaboration with ASB and administration highlights
their commitment to teamwork and leadership, ensuring that all Falcons
stay informed and connected.

2023-24 Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) Update
Coordinator of Teaching and Learning Elaine Burney provided a Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP)
development update. The focus of the presentation was on the engagement of educational partners within
the District, gathering input on LCAP goals, and outlining the subsequent steps. The feedback from the LCAP
Development Survey was emphasized, indicating that respondents overwhelmingly agreed or strongly
agreed with the District's three goals. The entire presentation is accessible for viewing here.

Childcare Staffing Plan
Deputy Superintendent Dr. Julianne Hoefer, Assistant Superintendent Dr. Alice
Lee, and Coordinator, Child Development Services Sue Broderson shared Ocean
View School District’s childcare staffing plan. Beginning with an overview of the
program’s background, they outlined the existing enrollment figures and
challenges in staffing. The presentation concluded with recommendations for
the childcare staffing plan for the upcoming 2024-25 school year. The complete
presentation can be viewed here.

Writing Professional Development Update
Assistant Superintendent Dr. Alice Lee shared how the Educational Services Division continues to integrate
high-quality reading and writing instruction for a comprehensive literacy program for both elementary and
middle school students. Dr. Lee spoke about the recent staff professional development day that focused on
providing tools and resources for our teachers to teach writing in new ways. The entire presentation is
available for viewing here.

Next Board Meeting is Tuesday, April 9, 2024

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Du8RGJkWd_n_I33NIyydqUi0Q6VpwdH5/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1BrtIvec15c_gaFpI7G72EE8PIilu_qlf/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uC71bt7MtEfkgi2ER8Xkaoz2-AjZPzKs/view?usp=sharing

